
 
One Stanton Street 
Marinette, WI 54143 
 

September 26, 2022 
 
Via Email 
alyssa.sellwood@wisconsin.gov 
 
Alyssa Sellwood, PE 
Complex Sites Project Manager 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
101 South Webster Street 
Box 7921 
Madison, WI 53707-7921 
 
 

Re: Request for Information on Deep Wells 
JCI/Tyco FTC PFAS, 2700 Industrial Parkway South, Marinette, WI 
BRRTS #02-38-580694 

 
 
Dear Ms. Sellwood: 

Thank you for your September 8, 2022 letter regarding the deep wells that Tyco is preparing to 
install in the Potable Well Sampling Area (PWSA). As we discussed in our call on September 
12, 2022, Tyco has already addressed all of the comments raised in your letter as demonstrated in 
the two reports being submitted to you today.  

The submittals detail the studies we have done to design the new, deep wells in a way that will 
prevent cross-contamination from the upper aquifer. They also include the short-term well 
testing and long-term monitoring approaches we have planned to ensure residents have safe 
drinking water. 
 
With respect to our citizen outreach, Tyco has continued to communicate with the residents in 
the PWSA, even beyond the activities you acknowledged in your letter. As you will see in our 
submittals, we have engaged extensively, one-on-one with residents about the water options and 
have shared information on well installation timing and the 20-year water treatment contract that 
Tyco will fund, including an under-sink kitchen Reverse Osmosis (RO) unit and water softeners 
and salt.  

As you stated in your letter, many neighbors have said they want deep wells. Tyco is happy to 
have begun the process by mailing out Deep Well Agreements to well owners in the Potable 
Well Sampling Area (PWSA) who are not located in the area that may seek annexation. 
Consistent with our open communication with residents, when we mailed the Agreements, we 
included information explaining how we tested the water in the deep aquifer and confirmed it is a 
good drinking water source. The mailing also provides information on how deep wells are 
designed and will be built by Tyco to ensure good quality water today and into the future. The 
mailing also details the testing that will be done to ensure high quality water. And, it makes  
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clear that the Agreement does not require citizens to release claims against Tyco related to water 
quality. 

 
We are grateful for our working relationship with the WDNR and the opportunity to provide the 
requested information based on studied performed on the deep aquifer to ensure good, clean 
water can be provided long-term for neighbors who have been very clear about the action they 
want and have been waiting too long for a long-term solution.  
  
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Denice Nelson 
Senior Director, Remediation and Strategy 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 


